TOWN OF GREENVILLE APRIL MEETING

Meeting Date: April 14TH, 2003 Meeting Time 7:30 p.m.

- I. MINUTES OF MARCH MEETING: Read out loud, Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board,.
- II. LEGAL MATTERS
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821, at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting)
 - A. Bids on Utility Truck
- IV. OTHER MATTERS

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. STREETS
- **B. PUBLIC RELATIONS**
- C. TOWN MARSHAL
- V. WATER UTILITY(GARY GETROST)
- VI. FINANCE (JACK SPRIGLER)
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING April 14, 2003

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President L. Ray Gibson with Councilmembers David Matthews, Hanzel Barclay and Ted Miller present; Mike Receveur was absent. Also in attendance was Jack Sprigler, Clerk Treasurer, Utility Supt. Gary Getrost and Utility Clerk Janice Gibson, Denise Franke (Fifer Law Office), Marshal David Moore, and Kenny & Stacy Randolph owners of Town & Country Feeds.

Minutes of the March meeting was approved as read on motion of David Matthews.

Mr. & Mrs. Randolph stated they wanted to erect a sign in front of their business along U.S. 150. The sign will be using a frame now presently there from a previous sign. Ted Miller suggested they contact the highway department to see if there are any restrictions from the State. A copy of the Town ordinance pertaining to signs was given to them and were told to review is for guidance.

Council President Ray Gibson asked that bids received for the Utility truck be opened and read. Ted Miller opened each bid and noted as follows:

Steven Schmitt

the Council

\$1,011.00 (Gehant has copy of bid)

E.C. Birkla

850.00

After discussion the Council stated the bids were rejected and are to be advertised again with a minimum bid of \$1,500, if this is legal, otherwise the truck is sold as is to the highest bidder.

Council voted 4-0 approving a Performance Bond addendum to Ordinance 2003-T-025.

Council accepted the resignation of Utility employee Shiela Moore.

Gary Getrost advised the Council the Utility needs to change specifications regarding water main extensions. He presented a memo to the Council explaining the details and asked for Council approval. He stated all extensions will be pipe of an 8" dia. Council approved 4-0.

Council approved the following: Claims for the Town & Utility (4-0). Customers' Water Bill Adjustments (4-0).

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

monthly maxetum in
/ Council Provident.

例 40年

I E.C. Birkh Bid \$850.00

For 93 Chev 510 Pick up

for 93 Chev 510 Pick up

P.H. # 812 472-3013

4/11/03 E.C. Jul Dear Gary,

Under the current conditions at the water company and its affect upon my health it is impossible for me to return to work, therefore please accept my resignation effective immediately.

Sincerely,

Sheila L. Moore

Town of Greenville Greenville Municipal Water Utility

F. O. Box 188, Greenville, Indiana 47124-0188 Tel: (812) 923-9821 • Fax: (812) 923-1099

April 11, 2003

TO: Greenville Town Council

RE: Changing Water Utilities Specifications concerning water main extensions.

Due to the continuing growth of this Water System I am recommending to the Town Council that we change our current Utility Water Main Specifications.

All water main extensions shall be at least 8" in diameter. This also includes development of any kind.

At the present time, our specifications state that 6" water mains are acceptable.

This change should help present operational challenges as well as future undertakings.

Gary W. Getrost

ADJUSTMENTS FOR MARCH 4TH THRU APRIL 8TH, 2003

02-0040	Leon Smith	meter read wrong	15.07
02-4025	Robert Ruttle	meter read wrong	173.84
07-5640	Patricia Neri	should not been billed	14.72
02-0650-01	James Laslie	meter read wrong	42.24
02-3560	Lowell Barber	meter read wrong	67.60
02-4293	AA Properties	meter read wrong	36.32
02-0440	Rosemary Schoerder	leak	90.10
01-2680	William Hamilton	leak	14.99
02-3710	Tonya Ellis	meter read wrong	20.90
01-2070	Robert Voll	leak	22.09
04-1370	John Spengler	meter read wrong	20.10
03-1349	Allen Christie	leak	140.63
04-1800	Pauline Sarles	should not been billed	19.81
04-1800	William Price	entered wrong reading	12.29
01-2130	Douglas Hartfield	entered wrong reading	576.58
01-2140	Carl Hayes	entered wrong reading	301.90
01-2155	Tai Traughber	entered wrong reading	485.70
01-2150	Oscar Hartfield	entered wrong reading	697.01
02-0050	Grace Martin	leak	24.58
03-1340	Allen Christie	leak	45.85
02-0040	Leon Smith	meter read wrong	10.05

Total \$2,832.37

Jeo Miller Jens Bonky David Jahatt